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The noble Polish
family Amfor Coat of arms of Szreniawa (Krzywaśń, Occele, Ocele,
Śrzeniawita, Śrzeniawa, Śrzeniewta, Śreniawa).





Amfor family and
their coat of arms. Amfor, coat of arms of Sreniawa. Voivodeship
M... Niesiecki Kacper, coat of arms: herbarz Polski, vols. IX
Lipsk, 1839- 46. Nsk. = Niesiecki, Kaspar: Korona Polska (The Goods
Crown Poland), Lemberg 1728-43. New edition as "Wappen: herbarz
Polski" (Polish Book of Nobility), Leipzig 1839-46, 10 volumes, by
Bobrowicz, Jan Nepomucen, who added information from later authors
such as Duncewski, Krasicki, Kuropatnicki, Malachowski, Wieladko
and also his own.1580 . Also called Amforowicz and
Anforowicz.





Minsk Voivodeship 1580. Also called
Amforowicz and Anforowicz.





N. Amfor, etwa 1580- etwa 1630,
verheiratet mit Mikołaj Łopaciński von Łopacina, Wappen Lubicz
(Luba, Lubow, Łuba), etwa 1570- etwa 1620





Amfor Wappen
Szreniawa (Krzywaśń, Occele, Ocele, Śrzeniawita, Śrzeniawa,
Śrzeniewta, Śreniawa). Wojewodschaft Minsk 1580. Auch Amforowicz
und Anforowicz genannt.





Comes with Garbowo
Wszebor with his son , the current in Wachock 1343, the sale of
villages in Kazimierz (KDM Verlag . Reads de Carbow but no Karbowa
around that does not exist) . Stefan with a tanned , testified in
Sandomierz 1377 ( KDM. III). Mikołaj with a tanned , canon and
archdeacon of Gniezno zawichostski 1375 (i-). It is probably
because their chroniclers called sanHaus ierzanami , brothers and
Bernard Pełka Garbowo (but give their names Janinów ). Pelka
Łęczycki allowed for the parsonage , the goods running mate of
Prince Henryk Mazowiecki , parson kurzelowski killed in 1381 , in
the Dabie of Mikołaj Kastellan Łęczycki . After the death of his
brother Bernard took the estates castle Uniejowskiej , which
managed estates Pełka and robbed treasures archbishop ( J. von
Czarnkow ) . Mikołaj , the heir of Garbowo , 1404 , the village
changed his Zakrzów in RaHaus ski on Pabjanów with Maciej Abbot
Świętokrzyskie . One of the heirs of n Garbowo , ożeniwszy in the
mid-fourteenth century the estates daughter of Marcin and Grodziny
Opatkowice , Śreniawity , got her something Grodziny in the
district ksiąskim (now Grudzyny ) and his sons : Mikołaj and
Marcisz , writing a Grodziny , often in Actions of Kraków
remembered. Her sister was Elizabeth, the estate wife of Andrzej
Ciolek, governor of Mazovia, because Zawisza Czarny wrote in a
letter in 1426 denouncing Rożnowa Witold not to choose her son
Stanisław, calling Bishop of Poznan, him ciotecznie own brother
(frater amittalis Germanus ) . Marcisz's offspring don't know.
Mikołaj was castellan Konarski Sieradzki between 1388-1391. His
widow Dorothy sons : Zawisza , Ray , and Piotr , in the years
1397-1400 often sued Przybkiem from Grodziny , then Stasiek and
Jake from Łapszowa , a good green algae and Lesniow , fell on them
after Piotr Zeya . In 1400 gave way to the hereditary farm ,
statuary and wianowego , the estates being three sons (St. Pr . PP
VIII) . The youngest of them, Piotr Kruczek from Beulen, sold the
entire section for the Siedlcu Jan from Tarnow estates for the
brothers' estates in 1397, for 205 manes. (Arch. Sang. II). His son
was probably Stefan , who died before 1426 , called his nephew
Zawisza Czarny . His only daughter, Elizabeth, wife of Jakób
Taszowa, renounced parental property in 1431 to his uncle Jan and
his brothers Farureja stryjecznych: Marcin, Jan Stanisław and
Zawisza, sons of Zawisza Czarny (Helc. II 2340, 2342 and 2343.).
Zawisza von Garbowo famous of his time in Europe knights as they
say, so named from the black armor that he wore goods. However, I
think that in addition to affecting armor it had nicknames Zawisza
and Ravenhair. At the same time with him because he lived in
Sandomierz second Zawisza from Shores , called Red , probably not
the goods armor and red hair , offered it in Piotrkow in 1399 for
the privilege of Bishop Mikołaj from Kurowo (Roman M. ). Zawisza
letter even with Grodziny , together with his mother , he took a
pledge Przestańsko 1398 ( St. Pr . PP VIII) . In 1408-1410 , the
goods battles in Bosnia by King Zygmunt , 1410 , leading to the
first rank of the royal banners of Grunwald , 1411 admission was
received from Jagiello and Zygmunt 1412 , distinguished himself at
the tournament in Budapest , 1414 member of the Buda and the
Council on where Konstancyi Huss guns. In 1415 in Perpignan , Jan
of Aragon , the most famous knight of the time , won the tournament
against the Pope and the kings of the land . In 1417 , the governor
Kruszwica , is again at the Council of Konstancyi thus returned to
the country at the end of 1418 Taken prisoner in the Czech Republic
after the battle of Kutnąhorą in January 1422 he sat in the
half-jawappenZu which at that time the governor Spisz . With the
coronation of Queen Zofia okazyi Jagiełłowej , issued in 1424 , in
Kraków great feast for the estates gathered kings , princes and
cardinal Branda . In 1419 he bought a squirrel and Simunowice
switched to Zassow and Nagorzyn , in 1423 he bought the forest
estates from Clemens von Zassowa . In 1425-1426 Roznow and Grodek
acquired nine villages for 1000 fines from Piotr Kurowo. At that
time my brother moved Farurejem departments. He died in Hungary in
1428, the Golub on the Danube, fighting the estates Turks who
blamed estates on King Zygmunt, who sent word of his death to Grand
Duke Vytautas, praising his widow and children. His widow Barbara,
according to historians niece Bishop of Kraków, Higher with
Radolin, together with sons Marcin, Jan, Stanisław and Zawisza,
bought 1428 Przedanicę and three villages rotisseries 1431, made a
trade with her husband's nephew, Elizabeth, 1437 was the brother -
in- Farurejem (L; Cod Ep: . . . . . . . . XV Cod Ep Vit , Bibl Zam
Dipl. ; Helc II in 2054 and 5 in 2087 2718 and others). With his
sons : Stanisław died in Varna 1444 Marcin , heir of Staregosioła ,
1443 sołtystwo in that village bought for $ 800 fines and sued
Bishop Olesnicki , mutual plunder . He was taken prisoner Varna,
was considered long dead , until he came back in the second half of
1446 died 1450 unmarried Zawisza , co-heir of Staregosioła 1448
died childless in 1452 , estates Jan Zawiszyc , heir of the estate
native deceased brothers , married in 1447 to Margaret Szafrańcówną
, podkomorzanką Kraków , he received German law for 1452 Squirrel
Kola was governor , was funded by the church and parish in
Starymsiole 1454 , and died the same year on Chojnice . His son Jan
alias Zawisza died unmarried before 1499 and was buried at St
Kraków. Ghost where his sister altaryę was financed. The estates
only daughter of Jan and granddaughter of the famous Zawisza ,
Barbara , was born. 1447 died 1517 heiress Rożnowa , squirrels, old
villages , and others who had married the first time with 1465, the
estates Stanisław Tenczyn , chamberlain of Chelm , a 2-by v. Jan
Amora Count of Tarnow, castellan of Kraków (bibl Zam Dipl.; . . . .
. . AGZ XIV Helc II 2825, 3147, 3233, 3308, 3382, 3795, and 6,
3809, 3315, 3493 and others). Average known for Mikołaj , stolniku
Krakow 1435 was mentioned in Farurejami by Jan Farureju. With his
sons Stefan Farurej , apparently not leaving descendants of Piotr
went Farurejowie and Zawisza Garbowski , with heir from with his
brothers and heir from n Garbowo Winiar (Lib. Benef . ), became the
ancestor Garbowskich . Jan Garbowski and Andrzej Zawisza , heirs of
n Garbowo 1508 Jakób Garbowski , co Winiar and Stanisław -
Przezwody 1578 Eustace, tenant Jurków in Wiślica district , 1579 (
PAW. ) . Jan and Andrzej Garbowscy, the estate sons of Stanisław
and Barbara, 1590 (sa Or. 2 f 483, 10 f 33 f 608 and 798). Andrzej
, Jan and Stefan , the estates sons of Andrzej drew certain
Dmitrowskiemu 1631 , Stefan was a royal consensus in 1692 to waive
their rights to his brother Mikołaj ( AGZ. X 6162 ) Strachocina .
Hieronim , son of James , married to Anna Szczucka in 1638 he left
sons Przecław Aleksander and James , the last of whom was killed by
P. Korecki was in 1645, according to his brother, to pay in his own
name and parents to the summons land leader (. . Bracł XI f 54 Zap.
Or 823 33 f, 36 f 40 f 564 and 900). Przecław Aleksander , with
Justine Liniewskiej , son of Wojciech , wrote the Sandomierz
province estates , the choice of King Augustus II and Susan
Bidziński had a son James , after which the Eleanor Jasińska
estates sons , Józef and Krzysztof Grzegorz . Of these , Józef,
together with his wife. Tekla with Dunin Łabęckich , bought 1772
Zubov and Tiutkow in trembowelskiem , in the hands of the
Pruszkowski ( Kancl. 50 , IV 33 f and 36). He proved his noble
lineage in 1782 the cantonal court trembowelskim , together with
his brother Grzegorz and his son Krzysztof Marcin of the same
Florentym , born in Helena Rudzka. Manors second line Garbowskich
Sulimczyków Heir to n Garbów manors, in the district Orlowski.
Jakusz and Stanisław from Garbowo 1390 Zbrosław 1392 Piech 1392
Lutek 1393 January 1399 ( Łęcz. I and II). Abraham 1402
Bartholomäus and Maciej , brothers , 1405 1405 Stefan In 1576
estates owners Garbowo Wenzel , Andrzej Podgajny , Walenty and
Wacław Garbowscy , Marciszewicza sons Jan and Pawł , son of Jan
inherited estates Żeronicach , including Orlowski ( PAW. ) . Aleks,
Franciszek, Jan, Mikołaj and Wawrzyniec wrote to the province of
Łęczycki, the election of King Augustus II. Józef Garbowski also
wrote province goods for Stanisław August . Józef , the bailiff s
border , writer country Łęczycki 1783 married to Teresa Krosnowską.
Maciej , the owner of Garbowo in the Łęczycki region in 1755 had a
son , Kazimierz married to Zofia Zaleska , whose sons : Floryan and
Bonaventure , proved their noble lineage in Great Britain in 1839 (
b your notes . ) .





The earliest mention
of them in the family can be found in 1450 , in which Przybysław
Grabianka received Kazimierz Jag . some soil in Klimontowicach, in
the Lublin district (M. 178 f. 140). Apparently based on
established Stok village, which until 1531 belonged to Stanisław
and Marcin Grabionków ( PAW. ). Mikołaj , a canon of Przemysl ,
1555 Mikołaj , a canon of Kraków , son of Marcin , died in 1576 (M.
87 f 140 and LET . ) . Pankracewice, in the Lublin district, which
wrote estates to the Grabiankowie estates, belonged to Wronowskich
in 1531, one of which, namely Zofia, was married to Jan Grabianka.
With her he probably took part of the village that released
estates. His son Jan lived in 1561 (PAW. and M. 95 f 561). At the
same time he lived with Jan Andrzej, probably the son of Jan and
Zofia Wronowskich, he writes from Pankracewic. In 1578 , Andrzej
said record for living with his wife Anna , daughter of Matthias
was once Wronowskiego ( Zs. Lubel ; portfolio of Rummla ) . One of
his sons Bartholomew, 1599 sold part of his on Pankracewicach,
Wrona and his brother Krzysztof Poniatow (Zap. Or. 200 10 f). The
third son Andrzej Kasper , Margrave Municipality of Nowokorczyński
1591 married Agnes Zaborowska 1593 had a son , Franciszek , who in
1613 sold it part of his Wrona Sierakowski . Franciszekwar his
prowincyałem Franciscans (M. 124 f 31 and 133 f 580, Zap . Lub . F
20 166). Krzysztof and Casper's daughter Euphrosyne, one-of Janow
v. Rudnick, 2 v. Widow of Andrzej Śladkowskim 1630 wrote
Bartholomew , owner of Kolbiel Wrońskich 1598 acquired in 1594 ore
from Rudzińskich company , in 1603 r . the stalls of a certain
amount from his wife Zofia Brzeski. His daughters : Maryna for
Piotr Żabickim 1603 and Elizabeth , 1st time for Mikołaj v.
Turowskim 1619 2nd time for Ambrose v. Czarnołuskim, 3 -o v. ' s
Walenty Orchowskim 1635 (Perp. Czers. 2 f 364 and 375, 6 f 1, Vol.
VI A and VI f 269 f 255 C). Son Bartholomew: Marcyan, Jan and
Bartholomäus. The first two estates were sold in 1620 from his
third to Kotbiel, Old Village and Cloves (Perp. Czers. 6 f. 111).
All three have the election of Jan Kazimierz , the first of the
Russian province two others signed to the ground Czersk. Marcyan
1633 received royal consent to meet, from the hands of the tenancy
mierzwickiej Zolkiewski and 1635 , the estates royal order, so
there are more than he earned the estates from subjects with
Smerekowa and Błyszczywód . His son was born in Sofia Stamirowski,
first married to Andrzejów Kuropatnicki, Marcyan, married to
Maryann von Potocki in 1662, and daughter Zofia, divorced to Santa
Claus Daniłowicz, Podolia governor, went 2 for v. gerfalcon for
Hieronim and three born o v. ' s Giedzińskiego , Czesnik Lviv 1690
Miączyński due to his height of Marcy, departed Białozorowi 1686
Maryanna Potocka wife Marcy, was presumably the estate daughter of
Andrzej Potocki , governor Braclaw as 1663 years Jan Kazimierz
issued a consent Elizabeth Potockiej , wojewodzinie Braclaw to
posesyi perches , Sieciechów and Brzuchowicy, overwrite Marcyanom
Grabiankom. His second wife was probably Barbara Kuropatnickich,
who first received with Sobieski, the 1684 consensus that processes
the estates of different sons. Marcyan his cousin and his brother
Jerzy (? Son) confirmed the settlement is in the Scots Lviv 1661
year (Sigma 5 f. 59, M. 180 f. 1 and 240 f. 24; AGZ X. 3882, 4897
and 5069). Jan , son of Bartholomew , 1621 and 1625 renewed sales
of Kotbiel , Old Village , Ore and Gozdu brother Bartholomew. In
1631 he received from the king Wolice and consensus to meet, from
the hands of Lanckoroński Mogilnica and Chmielówki, in the district
trembowelskim ( Perp. Czers 6 and 7 f 250 f 221; . . AGZ X. 3622 ,
M. 178 f 240). Bartholomew , son of Bartholomew , owner of the
flask and the estates adjacent villages , in 1623 said the king's
secretary , squire Czersk 1630 in 1624 , the estates development of
life in prison and his wife , Anna von Glinieckich , daughter of
Wojciech ( Perp. Czers. 7 f 128, 204 and 274, M. 172 124 f, 173 f
192 f 503 and 330, Zs. Warec . 27, f 78). In 1638 acquired and
Celejow Lazek von Celejowskich and co-author with his wife, the
estates Brotherhood of Mercy in Warsaw 5,000 fl . He is the founder
of the Hospital Chapel in the Bottle under the title of Saint.
Cross ( Perp. Czers . 9 f 40 f 505 and 292 , DW . 49 f 1030), . The
estates Daughters of Bartholomew: Angela abandoned parental estates
in 1646. She was then a nun at the Convent of St. Clare in Warsaw,
married Maryanna Samuel Rudzinski, castellan Czersk and Zofia, for
Marcin Radzickiego, writer zakroczymskiego country. In 1679 , the
estate wife of his brother Adalbert , Duchnów waived their right to
their property wrote Golicy and Wielgolasu , which is a good
Maryanna bought by his brother 1671 1693 Maryanna Carmelite Warsaw
500 fl . (DW 50 f 1437 ; . . Perp Czers 13 f 636, 360 and 361 ; 14
f C 161 and 16 A f 9). FranciszekWojciech , often called simply
Wojciech son of Bartholomew , squire Carver Czersk , lived the
venerable years , as many as three signed the election : Jan
Kazimierz , Jan III and II August . He wrote the Pankracewic. In
1667, the acquired Duchnowo and Golice left his brother Rudzinski
and in 1680, the Sum Jasiński estates (Zap. Or. 65 f 84, DW. 54 f
55 f 1122 and 1136). The estates Biejkowskiej Barbara , daughter of
Abraham , together with the confirm in 1664 her father receiving
dowry from , Wojciech left two daughters , Zofia and Helen and four
sons , Józef , Antoni , Bernard and Kazimierz . Sophie came 1695
the estates Wojciech Łopackiego the estates her parents in 1699
wrote 5000 fl . , Helena, the estate wife of Antoni Karczewski,
castellan Livonian, testified to the record of a life sentence in
1703 (Perp. Czers. 403 12 f, 16 AF 130, 377, 16 B f 25 f 241 and
322). Franciszekein will April 25, 1714, in which he was buried in
a bottle, wrote to his wife for life on Borkowie, left over from
the eldest famous daughters Józef, Angela and Katarzyna of 5,000
fl. , The son of Antoni Kolbiel , Old Village Wojciech Gozd and
Borek , Bernard Strussów in Russia Kazimierz Ton, Jatno , Ostrówek
, Dubravka , Jabłonna , and part Młądzkiej Will, also mentions a
daughter , Helen , for whom and for the son of Józef , had to a lot
of debts ( with Teki Rummla ) arise . Józef , son of Franciszek
Adalbert received from his father Clay, Ostrówek and Dabrowka in
1698 also testified to the estate record for living with his wife
Elisabeth von Bąkowskich . His daughter Katarzyna, wife of
FranciszekPolanowski, Ensign Podolia, in 1729 signed the estate
agreement with his uncle (Perp. Czers. F 21 126 and DW. F 67 535).
The estate's second daughter, Angela, named Ursula, was a
Franciscan in Warsaw in 1716. Antoni , Bernard , catch Halicki and
Kazimierz , the estates sons of Franciszek Adalbert , owner Kotbiel
, 1717 , approved by home estates section previously written , in
1721 , they were receipted by Czyszkowski in 1722 , revenues from
Zielinski and 1729 entered into an agreement with Katarzyna
Polanowska (DW 62 f 67 f 1213 and 535 ; . Perp Czers 19 f 262 and
351 ). . Antoni , cupbearer Warsaw 1720 , cupbearer Czersk 1723 ,
ensign 1726 , Chamberlain finally Czersk 1739 , died 1743 in which
his wife , Teresa von Bekierskich , 2nd time Pudłowska , died 1783
was introduced to the flask ( Perp. Czers . 26 f 36 f 244 and 168)
. Son left a 4-ch: Adam , Canon of Lviv in 1747 Józef Chamberlain
wendeńskiego , Jan, Staroste Ostrowski and Jacentego , Staroste
mszańskiego , wylegitymowanych the nobility in 1782 in the Lviv
Land Court , and two daughters , Anna, Pudłowskim , Ensign Rawa and
Magdalena , 1st time for Antoni v. Hondorfem , a 2nd time for
Maciej v. Strzemieńskim in 1745 they were acknowledged by the
superior PP. Perp Czers 30 f 77 ; . . Franciscans entered Warsaw in
1754 in an arrangement with cousin Józef Cajetan and in 1780 met
the estates Old Village section of estates, Ton, Ostrówek, Ajuga,
Gozd and Kolbiel (DW 71 F 220 and 87, 36 on 283). Józef , companion
tank regiment Rudzinski in 1754 , ensign Lithuanian kirysierów 1767
Chamberlain wendeński in 1780 died without issue before 1787 (
Perp. Czers . 30 f 87 36 f 283 , DW . 87 f . 1067 ) . Jan, governor
Ostrowski, married Suchodolska Euphrosyne, daughter of Michał, the
estates he received a life sentence for her in 1773 for wójtostwie
Bielski, the estates had departed the estates Poniatowski, a
consensus royal in 1774 he sold the latter in Bielsko to him
Poniatowski , a dedicated line aluminum , Ostrówek and Dabrowka
Próchnickiemu 1775 he was still living in 1784 where he enrolled in
the Compromise on the Pudłowskimi . He died childless (DW 73 f 91 f
264 and 327; . Perp Czers 35 f 19 , f 36 299 and 38 A f 106; .
Kanzler 287 f 51 II and 52 II 457 f . ). Jacenty , governor
mszański in 1780 the owner of the Old Village , testified in 1781 ,
the goods development of life in prison with his wife Zofia Werenki
Wereńską . In 1787 , the estates childless death of his brothers ,
he was the sole proprietor of Kolbiel Old Village , Gozdu ,
Policeman and Ostrówek , which estates is a good selling point 1791
Bogumilen de Glave . In an act that mentions that he was the son of
Antoni, the grandson of Franz Adalbert, a great-grandson of
Bartholomew (Perp. Czers. 30 f. 92 36 f. 283 and 341, 40 f. 53, 72
and 328, DW. 101 f. 705 and 102 f. 752). His son Matthias , in his
name and his father founded the goods plenipotentiary from 1792 ,
1793 he was captain in the army of the crown ( Perp. Czers . F 42
104 and 447 ) . Bernard , the second son of Franciszek Adalbert ,
comrade captain WK armored company named wojskim trembowelskim 1710
1714 catch Halicki , minor and judge municipality trembowelski 1736
bought from Lesiowskich good Sutkowce , Kowalówkę , Litówkę ,
Korolówkę , Podmiety and Jeżyńce , in district T. ) , had been dead
in 1737 , on the Helena Kaminska , had a son , Józef Cajetan , that
has 1754 . his brothers stryjecznymi different tranzakcye , estates
on Kolbiel ( Perp. Czers . 30 f 77 and 87) . Józef Cajetan acquired
1737 pretensie Michał Lesiowskiego goods Sutkowieckich ( Group
Kamieniec . ) Received goods 1739 nominacyę latyczowskiego ensign ,
nominacya but goods did not happen and was cupbearer latyczowskim
1744 . The estates Maryinna Kalinowski owner Rajkowiec , in the
province of Podolski , daughter Tekla , wife Count Jan Amor
Tarnowski , castellan Konarsko - Łęczycki and son Thaddeus , who
was born in Rajkowcach January 8, in 1740 year (DW 94 396 f ).
Tadeusz , a consensus Royal 1770 bought the estates municipality
the estates guns from the hands of Karczewski , a chief fighter , a
consensus of 1774 in 1771 he wrote a marriage contract marriage
contract with Stanislav Stadnickim , ensign latyczowskim , whose
daughter Teresa married April 2 of same Wróblaczynie year (group
Belsen . ) . In 1778 , in Moszynski confirm received 100,000 flor .
In 1782 he showed the cantonal court nobility century Lviv. In 1775
, his wife Teresa von Stadnickis , a life sentence was given to the
District Office fighters to override the estates Szydłowskiemu
received royal spouses consensus years 1785 ( M. 278 f 73 and Sig .
32 and 35 ). Others, however, to the district office. Tadeusz
according to at the time the founder and leader of the sect founded
in Avignon , under the name of the Nation or the New Israel of God
, died in St. Piotrsburg October 6, 1807 leaving a daughter Anna ,
issued by Ludwik Raciborowskiego and sons : Antoni, ensign
płoskirowskiego and Erasmus, who proved their origin . noble
arguments against Deputacyą Podolsk 1802 . Erasmus, who married
Judge Grenz płoskirowski to Helena Skrocką, had children: Faustina
Friedrich and Ludwike, b. February 15, 1819 at Rajkowcach (metr.
estates Kumanen), the estates died childless, and his daughter
Martyna, wife of Aleksander Zaleski, owner of Sutkowiec and
Ostapkowiec. Antoni , ensign , and then Marshal płoskirowski 's son
Thaddeus , who was married to Graf . Honorata Stadnicka ,
podkomorzanką Podolsk , left with her daughters Martyna , wife
Count Floryan Czarnecki , MARYI, wife of the first time with Michał
Szumlańskiego , 2nd time Anastasius Kuszla and four sons : 1 Jan
Pawł Wladyslaw Stanisław , was born. June 14, 1809 2 Maryana
Cajetan House inika, b . July 24, 1811 . 3 Hilary Feliks Kaspar
Melchior Balthasar Szczesny , b . January 2nd 1821 , and the
estates fourth Andrzej Fakunda , b . 27 November 1823 (metric
Gródku). Among them : Feliks and Andrzej died and left no
descendants . Stanisław, married to Stephanie von Proskurow had
been born with their daughter Eugenia and son, Aleksander.
Naturalized in France in 1846. Cajetan, owner of Kupina in Podolia,
married to a bar. MARYIGeisman , left a daughter Maryann Petronella
, born. in Kupinie May 31, 1852 , and sons : a) Antoni Stanisław ,
b . in Kupinie February 17, 1845, died 1898 in Flint in Podolia,
owner Kupina, married to Łucyją Żurakowska, with his son Thaddeus,
b. in Lipovce June 27, 1872 , and daughter Maryi - b) Wladyslaw
Isidore Erasmus, was born. in Kupinie May 15, 1851, died in
Iwankowcach in Podolia in 1903, married the owner Skibcza, Jadwiga
Sobanska, with his son Mikołaj Constantine Cajetan, b. in Kupinie
December 6, 1880, and daughter Gabryel. Nobility approved them in
the kingdom between 1830 and 1888 (Table and Teka Rummla BW) .
Kazimierz , son of Franciszek Adalbert 1728 Czersk armies and
armies fighters 1739 , said last year , a record for living with
his wife , with Constanza Komorowski ( Perp. Czers . 376 f 20 , f
23 A 120 and 14 D 225 f ) . Rozalia Grabianków Count Adamic
Zamoyska of the Hungarian line , died in 1902 .





Anticipating it not
detailed from particle , whose son Zawisza , known shows the estate
number of documents in 1329 , Untitled , 1331 is podkoniuszy , and
from 1335 to 1341 , the standard bearer of Sandomierz . Brothers
Czestka to be able comes Dobiesław , 1311 , the equerry of
Sandomierz, Albert Trouble , squire queen in 1325 , and Zawisza von
Suchcic 1336 and all may be sons of Zawisza , Sieradzki governor
1291-1299 , the estates sons of Zawisza Czestkowicza be ensign we
know four : Mikołaj , Jakusz , Janusz and Dobiesław . Mikołaj von
Mills, a canon Wislicki 1345 1347 Kraków, landlord of St. Adalbert
became Pastor Wiślica 1351 and 1359 was the pastor szkalmierskim
1348 Awinjonie the death of the Bishop of Kraków Piotr Szyrzyka and
belonged there with his cousin Werner , son of Ninogniewa Chmielnik
, Canon of Kraków, to the Electors of Bishop Bodzanta , which was
1358 years back in Awinjonie . Jakusz Mill 1361, 1362 on the
bulwark , mill 1373, squire Kraków 1384-1391 , was not dead for
1393 , and before his death , part of the village vicar in the
Michałs Kuńczyc wrote that the law bought in 1398 bliższości was
his brother grandson Mikołaj. Jakuszu's widow Hedwig , first
mentioned with Abrahamic the Kosmyrzowa , usually referred to as
the estate file, the estate you stool with Lair is often the case
in Kraków 1396-1400 Jawappenyour daughter Margaret , the estate
wife of Mścisław Pieniążek or Obulca mountain 1389-1400 and other
estates for her daughter probably also Helszka for Mikołaj coins
from Iwanowice 1399 years (St. Pr . P. Pom. VIII , Arch . Prop.
Shrimp . VIII 1 f 82) . Janusz von Mills, signed the act działowym
Łabędziców in RaHaus in 1354 and the second time in 1378 when
brother Dobiesław , governor of Kraków. The Güters will probably be
a Jakusz person and only erroneously written or read by copyists (
KDW. ). Dobiesław of Kurozwąk, the estate eldest, seems to be the
son of Zawisza, ensign, already in 1336 he was awarded the German
law for the village of their income (KDM. III), royal chief
chamberlain of Kraków 1345, chamberlain Sandomierz 1350, castellan
Wislicki 1356 , Governor of Kraków 1368 castellan of Kraków 1380
died in 1397 , the estates very old , have survived three sons
Dobiesław , ardent supporter of Louis of Hungary and his daughters
played a very important role in disputes over crown , honored the
trust of Ludwik , kept together with Zawisza son and wife of Shubin
, had estates power in Poland namiestniczą 1381 with unknown woman
daughter : Dorothy shot Mikołaj 1388 ; Margaret Zbigniew with Nica
and sons : Mikołaj , Archidjakona Lublin , Cracow canon 1383
Zawisza and Krzeslaw . Zawisza of Kurozwąk , Canon 1364 , Krakow,
Kraków archidjakon 1368 Vice-Chancellor to Queen Elizabeth 1371
Chancellor of the Crown 1372 and Chancellor 1374 Elected Bishop of
Kraków 24 March 1380 , died in an accident 12 On January 1382, the
zealous supporter Elizabeth Łokietkównej and Ludwig of Hungary ,
quickly worked his way godnościach . Podkanclerstwo for following
Janek von Czarnkow whom Elizabeth, at the instigation of Zawisza,
received for a criminal offense for a call planted out of the
country. He did not want to spare for the estates of Jack Czarnkow
in the chronicle of his black color describing the estates life and
death of Zawisza. Trudnoby was , it seems , to defend her prime in
his private life , in politics , but , and also for djecezji she
was not without considerable merit. The most worthy and greatly
exaggerated chronicler , presents her as bad. Wymurował in Kraków ,
Cathedral , Chapel of the Virgin Marji and Magi , the estates
so-called Chapel Różyców , whose salary increased his nephew
Mikołaj 1436 Krzeslaw from income , inheritance from Kurozwąk ,
Michalow , Mushroom , Luboczy , Jazdowic and numerous other estates
, castellan general and set up the estates Land Sandecki 1375 ,
castellan of Sandomierz in 1384 , and governor of the Greater
1387-1389 , died 1392 Dlugosz says that he was the governor of
Lutsk 1388 years . 1363 he estates Magdeburg rights of their income
for the village and the will , and 1370 years for the estates
village -Kolosse , 1364 years the king decided to buy from the
community in the Will and pay Miechowitom , 1373 he bought for his
brother Zawisza Share Krzeszowic for 100 manes. by Demetrius of
Lada , built and equipped the estate parish church in Chodowie ,
for which he received various tithes from his brother in 1381 , the
bishop . His widow Margaret, the estates frequently mentioned in
the records of Kraków 1397-1400 year. Son Krzeslaw know four : Jan,
Dobiesław , Mikołaj and Henryk . All four , together with her
mother was published in 1399 , Margaret Msciszeks Berg and Helszka
pieniążków from Iwanowice , the process of conversion Michalow
Zagajowa , Braliczyna , Skrzypiowa , Zakrzów and Pawłowice and 200
fines ( KDM. ; . KKKr , KWP ; . KDKr . , Rm . M. , Arch . prop .
Firm VIII 1 f 82) . Jan from Income , married to Świętochną ,
daughter Świętosława Hill of the Mountain , 1397 , sold 1398
vehicles Wolfshau Pakoszowi from Żarnownicy , 1399 Jakubów ,
Dalechowy and Teich, Wilczek from Zakrzów for 400 manes. , 1400 ,
the entire Jazdowic estate acquired part of their father , sold
Jakuszowi of Kozlov , 1404 , together with his brother Mikołaj ,
sold Chodów of Veghel and sołtystwem and pond in the will for 1,000
Heat. wide cent pragskich , pastor Miechowitów . Since then, Jan
has been writing to Güter Berge. In 1416, together with his
brother, Mikołaj governor, gave the sale Ludyni bliższości law
Wlostow von Widuchowa. In 1423 , was a judge arbitration between
brother Mikołaj and his daughter , 1428 temporarily minor m Kraków
, 1428-1434 , the Margrave of Kraków. His wife Świętochna together
with Płochockiemi from Piaseczna in 1398 sues the village of
Prussia, Mazovia, the estates in case of winning the case in 300
fines fall Płochoccy, and from 1399 to 1400, with Temi
Płochockiemi, the estates dividing the inheritance in the mountain
Zglobice , Bobrownikach , home in Kraków and 700 fines . Son
Mikołaj of the mountains , 1423 and 1426 reflected his town house
in Krakow for all eternity , rodzonemu uncle Mikołaj and his wife
Katarzyna , with the condition that the building became the
property of his uncle to land if he had a son . If , however , his
uncle 's son has not left , Santa Claus vom Berg and his sons
return home , and if they have not left either , it goes to the
nearest male relatives . Mikołaj still lived in 1436, but
apparently the estates male descendants did not have any (St. Pr .
P. Pom. VIII Helc . II). Dobiesław of Kurozwąk , Mushroom, Michalow
Młodzów , the Bulwark and Zalesie , minor Kraków in 1426 and 1432,
Margrave of Kraków 1433 with his brothers : Mikołaj and Henryk sold
the estates 1393 1397 years on the town square in Kraków , 1397
recognizes a debt of 30 manes. Stanek von Mikułowic and protects
him on the property. what he falls under the rubric of his
grandfather , castellan of Kraków Pis . File . Pole. IX ; ulan .
no. 11. Entries of books wiślickich incorrectly says Marcin
Kastellan name instead of Dobiesław. , 1400 , sued his brother Jan
and gives ewikcję to Kurozwęki brother Mikołaj , 1403 , the estate
wife is obliged to 600 manes Dzichnie . Dowry and trousseau for
Kurozwęki , Poniku and Czyrnicy and in 1405 Wichnie protected his
wife's dowry, the family repeated a recording uskutecznionym 1420 ,
the goods distribution of wealth with children in 1420 recovered
the family lawsuit Margaret Trojans from Grabow , a Kurozwęki 1405
proved 1420 on the Stawiska and Mlyniska after grandpa and brother
of 40 years hold (St. Pr . P. Pom. VIII Helc . II , Pis. Coll .
Pol. IX , Zap . Zs . Vistula. I f 21, 33 , 64 and 72 Arch Prop
Rights VIII 1) . With his children apparently only daughter OFFK
who cultivated estates was sued in 1446 for 2,000 Santa's aunt's
manes. Treasure of his uncle , in 1450 , the process is lost , and
1466 now the estate wife of Jan von Birkowa Chrzelowskiego , sued
the estate sons Kurozwąk Krzeslaw 500 manes. Income from assets,
Knappe , Will Skępska , Przybradów , Czestków , Kietlin and
Lagiewniki that her father had taken care of when she was a little
at one time ( Helc. II). 1393 Henryk said, when he and his brothers
, Dobiesław and Santa Claus, sold the town square in Kraków 1399
Mikołaj lived of Michalow and Kurozwąk nicknamed Bialucha ,
castellan Wojnicz 1399 Voivode of Sandomierz 1410 castellan Kraków
1430 1410-1418 , the governor Sieradzki , mayor of Kraków 1418-1431
and 1432 until his death in 1438 Hauptmann in the war of 1433 shows
the goods Crusaders , the goods guardian of the kingdom in the
Kraków 1434, the clay under Grünwald's own banner 1410 was one of
the advocates for the goods systems of the Hungarian king Zygmunt
1411 he himself from very brave against the estates knights , AIW
peacetime outstanding position, the estates he held in the royal
council very positively to the estates relationship at that time he
signed with the king confederation korczyńska 1433 r , died between
June 4- m and 13 - m October 1438 in 1393 , together with his
brothers , Dobiesław and Henryk , sold the place in Kraków, Kraków
City Council e , 1397-1400 , together with Andrzej mother sued a
part Niegoslawice Luboczy , 1399 the estates Karniowice 120 fines
Stanisław of Racławice , 1400 secured the estates defendant Dziwisz
Marzęcina around 2,200 manes. , 1409 his brothers Dobiesławowi
enters with mushrooms and Jan of the mountains , the castle and
good Kurozwęki , the goods preservation of life imprisonment
reservation and delete donations when he lived to see his son (
Zap. Zs . Vistula. ) , gives 1421 Tenczyn sons Andrzej von Gut und
Schloss Tenczyński, struck through relatives and friends, in 1423
with his daughter, Margaret, wife of Mikołaj Kmity with Wisnicz and
paid her 350 manes. macierzyzny , and after the death of his grant
to get 600 manes . the estates Szydłów, 100 manes. the estates
Bronowice and 500 manes. the Bardo , the last village to have the
right to redeem his son , if he had lived to see it ( Helc. II ),
nobility testified January 1433 , Oleśnicki , the estates
grandmother of the family after his father Porajów , in years 1435
acquired the estates Siedlce , Szczukomłoty and Kębłów and 1438
Owczary and Kocin , was financed in 1436 land , the families
increased both altars in the chapel of the Kraków Cathedral
wymurowanej by his uncle the bishop and their salary , wrote
synowcom 1436 1437 synowcowi her Krzesławowi von Pilz, the third
part of the property hereditary, and two-thirds daughter Kmicinie (
Zap. Zs . Vistula. sixteenth f 243 and 246) . Mikołaj twice
extended the property vows of marriage. With his first wife,
Katarzyna Mężykównej, only daughter, left the estates above
Margaret, whose husband, Mikołaj Kmita later castellan of Przemysl,
secured a dowry for Wisnicz in 1419, with his second wife, married
probably in 1423 to Katarzyna of Melsztyn, wojewodzianki Kraków,
Prince Janusz Mazowiecki's widow has no offspring. His widow , a
great benefactor house inican University of Kraków and Kraków, was
still alive in January 1465 and died March 25 , apparently from the
same coat of arms The family systems mentioned , between Santa
Claus and his brothers and nephews in the years 1409 1423 , In 1426
and 1436 there is an obvious desire to create such regulations that
exempt estates from succession to estates in the first female. Act
regulations we do not know yet, but the process was passed in 1521
showing that it was carried out and was one of the founders of the
ordination of Mikołaj Kastellan. Krzeslaw with mushrooms and
Kurozwąk , castellan's nephew Mikołaj , but it is not so widely
known, followed by my brother , who probably died young Henryk ,
who , it seems, was the eldest of the brothers . Krzeslaw bore the
nickname Półtorabka in 1413 student of the University of Kraków ,
Kraków vicesgerens governor Mikołaj Kurozwąk 1435 Chamberlain
Sandomierz 1436 castellan Wislicki 1438 and Lublin : 1444 as
governor of Wielkopolska 1440-1443 year Piotrkowski received
governor and pilzieński from 13.14140 to 14143 from king , the
estates of various sums RaHaus sk (inv. Arch . Kor . ), 200 manes.
Szydlowski am Bach in 1432 , reasoning from Jan Adel nica 1433
years , witnessed in 1436 obtained by his uncle Mikołaj , the third
part of the record of all assets obtained signed a confederation
korczyńska the king in 1438 and was given to the in 1439 400 -
hundred fines sołtystwo in Szydłów of the villages: Czyżów and Bats
and consensus on the purchase of Duty Piotrkowskie for 480 manes.
of children Mikołaj Małdrzyka woman 1440 years back 400 manes. the
estates Piotrkow from przyległemi villages. In the same year, the
king bestowed 200 manes. Cash and sold the fur lined with velvet
sobolami for Piotr to Szczekocin for 100 manes. , that is the sum
of goods the king writes to Piotrkow and RaHaus sk . In the same
year , the estates support the Poznań Bishop in the persecution of
heretics , Zbąskiego and Kiebłowskiego ( KMP. ; Proh ; . . . . Pom
Coll W. Mi XVI . Helc II ). In 1441, in October 1800 Manes secured.
the estates mills and other villages Lair Przedpełkowi Mościcowi in
Kraków and went with the king to Hungary, where in December was 100
manes. Allowance Piotrkow 100 manes again . loaned Buda to the king
in January 1443. In February 1443, he made a move with the Mikołaj
Michalow , which includes estates widow that Katarzyna and
grandchildren Kmitami 1446 , is a convention in Lublin, 1447-1448 ,
is patron Bartosz Dunin , heir of and Rząski Mydlniki , said Father
Bernard 1448 years . Opole, 1000 PLN. Hung debt , bought in 1453
received some Zakrzów and Skrzypowic and 1458 Horn and Wyszogród (
Helc. II , Zap . Zs . Vistula . ), the 1456 year 200 manes. the
estates RaHaus sk , and in 1456 and 1457 300 manes. the estates
Szydłów ( Wierzb. I. 298; Proh ), died 1459, leaves with his wife
Eva, who died estates 1463 , (possibly daughter of Abraham Schwarz
Goszyc ), six sons : Piotr , Dobiesław , Stanisław , Krzeslaw , Jan
and Mikołaj , known as the father of the office Lubelczykami and
daughters : Ursula Eustache Odrowaz with Sprowy , castellan Wiślica
Stanisław and Anna for the estates Brzezia ( Landskron ) ,
Spokesman of the Royal Crown Court . All sons Krzeslaw sued OFFK
Chrzelowska 1466 500 fines against the income of his property , the
estates kept by their father land if done very carefully and we all
heirs of n Goszyc and Mydlniki , sued in 1466-1468 , with Landskron
and 1480-1485 , with Oleśnickiemi ( Helc. II . 3833 , 3853 , 3927 ,
4230 and 4298 ) . 1 Piotr Lubelczyk from Kurozwąk , was apparently
the nickname Blitz , 1457 became a canon Wloclawek , but abandoned
karjerę mentally, and we see it 1475 years wojskim Kraków and the
speaker of the Royal Crown Court , treasurer Royal Crown 1479 1494
and castellan of Sandomierz . It is also the governor of Auschwitz
1491-1494 was the governor of Kraków in 1491, the 16th May 1495 was
between January 24m and 6-m February 1499 died early 1457 The goods
procession royal in Danzig, 1461, with his brothers , and Stanisław
Dobiesław helps Pieniążek , aldermen of Kraków , in spreading not
letting go of the Kraków chapter Diocese of Gruszczyńskiego royal
nominee , stole the followers House Dlugosz in 1464 , who completed
estates - with his brother Mikołaj and Szydłów department of
Kurozwąk (M. 35 f. 384 ) in 1465 , with his brother Dobiesław
obliged to pay 20 manes. Katarzyna year , the estates widow of
Mikołaj , castellan of Kraków ( Helc. II ), 1466 from the king of
Szydłów received 200 gold . Hungarian. and 80 manes. , and 1467 for
his merits in conquering the still Chojnic 200 manes. ( Proch. )
1471 years Prince Wladyslaw goes to the Czech Republic , in 1472 ,
he bought from his brother Mikołaj Kurozwęki , but due to his mane
1,350 . protects him the estates half of his royal town przyległemi
Szydłów villages ( Wierzb. I f 845, M. 35 f 384 ) , 1473 in the
amount of the defendant brother Mikołaj , the estates return of
royal privileges on Szydlow , the estates total of 3,400 manes . (
Helc. II) , sent by the king in 1497 with Pawł Jasieńskim of
Parliament Grudziadza , in which this year will go to Zofją
Jagiellonka to Frankfurt ( Wierzb. I f 1538 . Dia ) Bought 1479
Jabłonna ( Zap. Zs. Vistula. 471 f ) , confirmed in 1484 included
his brother Mikołaj System with good management takes Swieradzice
1487, vouches for the king Ossoliński estates attached their
dependencies and Sietujów Roszki 1487, acquired from Rawłowice
Wielogłowskiego 1490 years for mill Koluszowski 1,000 manes
available. was wwiązany 1492 in the district total of 1,420
Wieluńska zł. Hung pays Jan Smolikowi. bought for various royal
lands from king writes 9,223 zł. Hung and once 937 zł. Hung on
Auschwitz and Katy 1494 has had the goods since 300 zł. Hung, 1495
was a consensus on taking back the estates of the County of
Jaworowski , in Grodecka by Andrzej of Szamotuł , the same year was
his judgment in a dispute with his brother Mikołaj , a treasure of
40,000 plants. hidden in the wall in Kurozwęki by his uncle Mikołaj
Michalow , castellan of Kraków, in 1497 with his brother Mikołaj
and his nephew Stanisław , who was Anna of Tarnow , the estates
widow of his brother Jan , together for their dowry and dowry
Sprinkler , part of Chernihiv and once the goods patronage plebanji
in Szydłów awarded the king 3000 zł. Hung secured to his king the
following year ) on Ropczyce was confiscated in 1498 estates
Kosmyrzów , Dalowice and Slancin and 4,383 zł. Hung in the
countryside Padew Will Tuszów , Jaśle , Piercing, Boje and Pławska
, in Sandomierz . He died childless, and after the fall , after the
king's judgment in 1502 , took the estates brothers Krzeslaw and
nephews Mikołaj and Stanisław ( Wierzb. I. 1638 , 1879, 2187 , II .
135 , 314, 422, 483, 655 , 657 , 670, 672, 673, 723, 1132, 1164,
1191 sts 16 f 3 and 18 , 17, 278 f , 19 f 62, f 35 384 ; . Helc II
Krak Gr) . . Dlugosz says of him that he was the sole heir of
Kurozwąk and that was financed by the church canons parafjalnym
lateraneńskich. Bielski writes that, being held responsible for
striking a bad coin, he fled to Vienna and died there. We do not
meet at all in the records of the case to country, yes the death
occurred in the country, we see him in the Treasurer's Office. 2
Dobiesław Lubelczyk from Kurozwąk , a student of the University of
Kraków 1456 years , as well as brother Piotr , decided to devote
himself to the clerical estate , was not even kanonję Gniezno , but
changed her intention , gave her brother Krzeslaw to 1459, and is
from a royal courtier 1471 years followed , castellan rozpierskim
krajczym 1472-1480 and 1476-1479 royal crown year 1484 the governor
of Lublin , Sandomierz governor as early as late 1494 , died before
May 23, 1496 m in 1475 was Captain General of the Polish king ( Cod
Epis III) , in the county lien Krzepicki 1471 1485 Piotrkowskie
zealots , and the estates whole family , the royal successors held
, received numerous awards , but also did not hesitate , by order
of the king, 1461 fall acceleration Kraków chapter and the estates
Introduction of rape in the Episcopal Gruszczyńskiego. For his
meritsthe most worthy at the siege of New 1464 years , received 100
manes. the estates Szydłów , 1471, is a royal envoy in the Czech
Republic and the Saxon princes and July of that year , staying with
Prince Władysław in the Czech Republic. Despite the royal awards
land expenses, power to sell him 1470 years Owczary and 1473
Charbinowice ( Zap. Zs . Vistula. F 414 and 432 ) . In 1485 for the
estates children of his brother Jan , a reward for the estates
mission to the estates Czech Republic , the estates 1487 Krzepice
received 200 fines and Kłobucku 1488 a consensus on the purchase of
RaHaus from his brother Krzeslaw and 200 gold. Hung on Krzepice,
1489 again 200 zł. Hung on Krzepice and 100 manes. the estates
RaHaus sk and bought Dembowiec from James Bogdanski , 1490 Jan
Olbrachtowi lent to 2,000 zł Hungarian case . Hung , who secured
him the king of Krasnymstawie 1492 , together with Rafal
Leszczynski , signed the agreement on behalf of Jan Albert of
Wladyslaw Hungarian , sued in 1493 , with Wierusz , judge Wielun ,
1494 was the consensus for the purchase of arms Myszkowski Osieka
1495 , made a deal with his brother Krzeslaw (L; . . Helc II Wierzb
I. , 1948 , 1949 , 1995, 2062, 2088 and 2160, II 177 and 379 , M.
35 384 f . ) . In early 1473 he was married to Elizabeth Dobiesław
of Tarnow, daughter of Jan Amor, castellan of Kraków, leaving the
only son Stanisław. Stanisław , the governor Krzepicki and
wieluński , the estates often called Stanisław Krzepickim , heir of
Lair , Mills, Mikułowic , Skorzowa , Zbrodzic , Skarbisławic ,
Sławkowic , Goats , Borzykowej , Zakrzów , Skrzypiowa , Michalow
Balczyna , Zagajowa , Baranow, Transport, Suchorzowa , Skop ,
Gołegowoli , Wojkowa , parts : Dmitrowic the will , in Sandomierz ,
Mydlniki and Rząski near Kraków , Rawłowic and Goszyc in Proszowski
, arranged in 1497 , the Johannine aunt to repay the goods dowry ,
was 1498 year 500 plants . Wieluńska district office, together with
uncle take inheritance from 1502, uncle Piotr, held in that year in
estate department with his mother, estates Rawłowice 1504 and
received estate permission Goszyc issue 1504 year pledged estates
1.800 flor. Silver mint , 1511 , secured the family dowry of his
wife , Zofji Zborowski conceded in 1512 the goods debt of 400
ducats Rockembergowi Kraków , ordered 1515 Rams demarcation
Dymitrowic , died in 1518 a list of previously February 8 in Kraków
, already being ill and testament ( Wierzb. II . 655, 1336 M. 17
320 f , 147 f 19, 25 , 162 f , 26 f 25 , f 31 , 328, 43 f. 86 , St.
Pr . P . Pom. VI 83, Gr Krak .1504 pav.) . In the Stanisław proof
see that his wife was in the icy relationships but it was
absolutely no consolation not leaving his 1000 enrolled Flora. ,
long gold chain and a few little things . Take care of the estates
only daughter Barbara , entrusted to his mother and Krzysztof and
Mikołaj Szydłowiec , putting the trust in his household,
Łowieńskiego , Dean Wielun , Jaszowskiego and Cecirada . The goods
sum of the Krzepice orders Kuropurpose found in the chapel in the
Cathedral of Kraków , altarję and next to her priest , patron , the
goods of her daughter a long popłacić father and his pay records
household and complete service , and if that was left , to ask the
king. If he unmarried daughter , a good king Wieluńand RaHaus sk ,
the estates of the life of his mother died longest , they have to
return to the king without paying any ( Arch. Sang . ) . Barbara
married Andrzej von Hügel , castellan of Posen and as a sukcessorka
after the death of his grandmother , 1531 years King Zygmunt
confirm the Redemption communities , died Wielun and RaHaus , 1545
(M. 31 f 118 and 45 f 345; Biblj . . Karst Dipl. ; . Star Mon) . .
. 3 Stanisław of Kurozwąk , a student of the University of Kraków
1456 years , a canon of Kraków and the king's secretary in 1461 , a
canon of Wloclawek and Kielce, secretary of the crown in 1475 , in
1476 , the vice chancellor , the chancellor of the Crown 1479
Pastor and Administrator of the Archdiocese of Gniezno 1480 r . ,
sold 1468 year brother Jan , the third part of their estates and
the estate total of all fines for 2,500 received in 1469 said the
estate total of Piotrkow 1473 , brother Jan 830 manes.
Strzeżowicach debts and Wilkowcu Bystrica , in the same year the
king interceded for him with the cardinals for the estates
appointment of a bishop Olesnicki got scholasterję Kraków ,
nomination , however, did not come to fruition , died 1482 or 1483
years (M. 12 f 52 , 14 f . 122; Inventor Arch Cor ; ... Wierzb , F.
645 , 845, 1009 and 1071 ) . . 4 Krzeslaw of Kurozwąk , a student
of the University of Kraków 1459 years he was kanonję Gniezno , the
estates he laid his brother Dobiesław , but it seems that it was
not then and 1461 , the estates only canon Wloclawek , Dean
kurzelowski 1468 1474 y Pastor Bocheński . Kraków canon 1476 was
the dean of Gniezno 1478-1485 and 1493-1494 , currency entered
Poznan 1480 from the kantorji 1484 canon of Przemysl 1482 Kraków
1485-1486 , the currency , the dean of Kraków , 1493, Kielce and
the saint canon . Marji Egyptian , the pastor of St. . Michał died
at the castle in Kraków , Secretary of the Royal Crown 1476 and
Chancellor of the Crown 1483 elected Bishop of Wloclawek June 2 ,
1494 , a pious and zealous bishop , April 4 , 1503 , in Wolbórz .
In 1468 his brother Mikołaj Lair ( Zap. Zs. Vistula , 397 f ) gave
, received goods in 1470 in total on RaHaus sk , received 60
guilders in 1476 . on the way to Gdańsk in 1486 , he bought
Mikułowice , 1488 was a consensus on buying your house and
courtyard of the castle in Kraków , presented to Lamb , royal
courtier , abbot Tyniec , station in RaHaus sk forever , 100 manes.
the goods Suppen Przemysl and 100 manes. Grodecki in Die Güternst,
in 1489 he bought Koscielniki, Stanis, Will and some Rzędowic in
Proszowski from Straszów for Wieczyska village in Sandomierz, and
3,000 manes. , leased the goods well 1499 Mikołaj with Czaśnik ,
judge halickiemu , 1502 he r . . . . Drop his brother Piotr and his
brother and Synowiec (inv. Arch Cor, M. 14 f. 286, 17 f. 139, Zap
Zs Vistula 1486 rf 535, AGZ IV ; . . . debts . Wierzb I . . 1424
1487, 1576 , 1924 , 1927 , 1930 , 1948 , 1981 , 1983 , 2071 , II
.1.413 ) . 5 Jan Lubelczyk from Kurozwąk 1456 was attested in Lviv
(AGZ. XII), 1459 years is a student at the University of Kraków,
the governor Piotrkowski 1468 received various sums in Piotrkow ,
bought in that year from his brother Stanisław , a third of all of
his assets for 2,500 manes. , and in 1473 by this brother Stanisław
, granted 830 manes. the Strzeżowicach, Bistrita and Wilks estates
in 1474 oprawił Mrs. Anna, daughter of Jan Feliks of Tarnow, later
governor of Lublin, 4,400 zł. Hung dowry and dowry , died May 4,
1480 was the heir of Małoszowa , Sietejowa , Zakrzów , Michalow
Młodzów , Skrzypiowa and Strzyżowice (inv. Arch Cor ; . . . Wierzb
I. 645 , 1009 , 1211 , Lib Benef . . Helc II ). . The goods widow
of Jan , went 2 for v. Jan of Ligęza left several children, but
soon, except for one son, Jan, the estates died remaining 1485
years under the care of his uncle Dobiesław. January 1490 ,
together with her mother , Zbigniew in the Tenczyn of 600 fines to
confirm 1493 , at the request of his uncle Krzeslaw , gave part of
her in Bełżatowej Will Sankt Wolski , had been dead in 1497 , where
his uncle and cousin , laid her with his Repay mother after her
dowry and dowry (Wierzb. I. 1793, 2140, II. 132, 655, 657). 6
Mikołaj Lubelczyk of Kurozwąk nicknames Ulcer , Governor Szydlowski
with rozpierskiego Kastellan , Kastellan Sieradzki 1485 , 1502 ,
Lublin Governor , Governor Sieradzki and Szadkowski 1504 died 1507,
was the heir of Kurozwąk dependencies , Mushroom, Bardu , Lucja
Krzesmowic , Lucja Krzesmowic of his brother in 1468 he received
lair . 1473 , Piotr's brother sued by the estates sum of Szydłów ,
1473 1474 and 1476 he received from the king of different amounts
on the same Szydłów , 1475 Bogucice , himself confiscated the will
of Bidzińskim 1478 he was made co-maintainer of children by brother
Eustace with Sprowy 1479 for his merits. the Szydłów estates. In
early 1480, Eva von Rytwiany, daughter of Jan, the governor of
Kraków, the estates he donated a third of his wealth and Rytwiany
Łubnicy, including dozens of villages married, and this donation
was renewed in 1485, in which both entered into an agreement with
her Mother entered Staszowa part and in which Mikołaj king for the
purchase of 1,000 manes. Czajków and Buche in Sandomierz left the
village forever to his mother-in-law. In the same year struck with
the Jakób Dembna of 1,000 zł. Hung debt and coach city , in 1489 ,
he received from the king to 1,870 zł. Hung debts adjacent City
Prospect 1493 on the sale of Strykowa with James and Andrzej
Olesnicki Piorunowskim has przysądzony Stryków , which sold estates
to the Chancellor Łaskiemu 1505 years , in 1493 , he bought from
Jan Turski castle Wąborków , in Brzezinski , received the estates
in 1494 the Guts permission to establish a town on German law in
Gorzkowice , his wife sued Pilecki the same year , invading the
property and damaging it to 1,000 manes. , 1496 he received the
protection of the king of 1000 zł. Hung debts Brzeźnica , 1496-1501
, made the estates sued by Żóraw Zaremba , 1497 together with his
brother and nephew traded with the Johannine sister - in - law for
her dowry and dowry , in the same year his wife and he sued
sukcessorów Jan von Pilcy 1498 r repay . was confiscated goods and
Sroczków Podlesie in Sandomierz, bought 1501 from Königs . 2,000
manes. estates Burg and estates city of Kazimierz and Wąwolnica
from ten villages in Lublin, received 1502 salary from three fines
Łęczyca , Sieradz and rawskich , 1502-1504 , together Synowiec
Stanisław , takes inheritance from brothers , Piotr and Krzesławie
; was 1502 years different records the estates Sieradz and Szadek
is 1504 returned to the estates 1,000 gold land. Hung by the tax
debt of the clergy, in 1505 the king orders his Koscielniki estates
to buy the estates pledged to the estates need of 1,000 Royal
Flora. Spytkowo Yaroslavl and 1506 is preserved on 1,200 flor. with
different wages (inv. Arch Cor, Zap Zs Vistula ; . . . . . . . .
Council Inscr Decr VI f 428 ; VIII f 28; . Wierzb I. 1102, 1119,
1124, 1447, 1448, 1475, 1476 1477 1795 2064 II 100, 154, 570, 566,
655, 712, 715, 1283, 1471, 1492 M. 14 f. 164, 21 f. 43 and 80; .
Teka Paw; . Helc. II). Mikołaj left three children, the estates
sons, Adam and Hieronim, the estates often referred to as the
estate stem cells of estates Rytwiańskiemi of Kurozwąk and daughter
Elizabeth. Elizabeth , the estate wife of Jan Feliks from nica
Oleśnicki , received a 1510 years from the mother Jawor , Will
Wierzchowiska , Łaziska and Tanks , sued the estates Łaskiemi
1521-1522 respectively and her husband had secured 1,000 zł . Hung
dowry 1528 ( Rad. Inscr II f 52; . . . . . . . . . Inscr Decr IX f
526, Zap Zs Vistula I f 893, St. Pr. States United Pom VI 190) .
The estates sons of the two deceased in 1507 became estates Jan
Zarembie communes, Sieradzki and Szadkowski and son liens royal
Brzeźnicki Adam estates commune, district Hieronim Szydlowski .
Adam , the governor Brzeźnicki , heir of Goszyc , in 1504 bought
some Szczytników , sold Lucjanowice 1509 years , in Parliament in
Piotrkow March 14, 1503 the estates members of the household and
service wszystkiemi bannitę announced that this judgment was in the
records 1504 entered Krakow Castle (Helc. II. 4552), had been dead
in August 1510, where his widow Jadwiga Tenczyn for herself and
only daughter Anne, recovering Lucjanowic wins from Franciszek,
courtier and personal physician. Jadwiga went 2 for v. Opaleńskiego
for Piotr , and before 1512 wrote Zakrzów , Pain and Koski , Jan of
Tarnow . Anna , always in 1510 , under the care of Mikołaj
Lanckoroński , under the system with his uncle Hieronim 1510 took
well Rytwiańskie and Borzysławice that her husband , Hieronim
Łaskiemu , krajwhich u brought the estates crown , at the end of
Palatine sieradzkiemu . In 1521 Mikołaj Rytwiany sold
Kościeleckiemu , from which in the same year her husband bought
them and gave them to his wife in 1525 , 1530 , financed by Anna
Grace homeland in Kraków for altarystów from the chapel Różyców ,
patronage Kuropurpose in the Cathedral of Kraków ( Helc. II , St.
Pr . P. Pom. VI . 28 and 190, 21 f M. 35 , 22 f 97 , f 23, 872 ,
24, 148 f , 257, 266, 275 , 25, 155 f , 35 f. 61 and 286, 37 and
167 f 103 f and 45 187 and 189, Zap. Zs. Vistula. I f 648, 817,
838, 850 and 892). Hieronim , the younger son Mikołaj , the heir of
the Kuropurpose , governor Szydlowski , where it has lien 3,000
ducats prefecture , in 1509 , 1511 and 1515 years to his wife
Barbara , the estate daughter of Erasmus Krupki of Kraków , the
heir of Bogucice , which was first secured by Piotr Szydlowiecki ,
dowry of 12,000 ducats for Kurozwęki and Kościelnikach , he got
from his mother Wisniowa 1507 1510 years Biedrzychowice 1513 ,
there was a consensus on the goods cession of the County Szydlowski
Drzewickiemu , but the majority opinion did not use the goods the
estates held until his death , he was still alive in November 1519
, the estates last of the male line Kuropurpose died before May
1520 widow nieletniemi daughters , the estates Anna and Barbara
earned , May 25, 1520 , a consensus on the estates cession of the
County of Szydlowski, Krzysztof with Szydtowiec while kicking her
dowry, related to Kurozwęki, Jan von Pilcy, aldermen from Lubli n
(Zap. Zs. Vistula. I f 662, 677 and 788, M. 22 f 97 23 f 65, f 24,
117, 139, 140, 149, 26 f 5 and 207, 30, 107 f, 35 f 77 and 384,
Arch . sang . ) . Daughters of St. Hieronim: Anna and Barbara, in
1527 estates still minors. stupidly cared Jan Pilecki, the governor
of Lublin. The estates defendant was taken care of by Piotr Kmita ,
court marshal , Bernard Przeborowskiego and Jan Gorski , weapons ,
darling father testifies to this guardian of his wife , and then
took him into care. The court ruled that the will of care can not
be set land , only the king , or before the court of land and
odsądził care Pilecki and ordered the estate plaintiffs to
demonstrate their right to it. Berg does not prove their kinship
and closeness, so Offset will. Bernard Przeborowski presented a
document that Mikołaj Bialucha von Michalow, castellan of Kraków,
presented the city estates and the Kurozwęki castle estates and
dependencies, rodzonym his nephews and their male descendants
length line, and the estate descendants of his daughter Margaret,
the estates wife of Mikołaj Kmity vacated the goods proper
equipment from the property line female Kuropurposes when males
expired. Güterse's nephew's cousin was Tomasz Przeborowski,
grandfather Bernard. One of them died childless, the estates second
Krzeslaw Połtorabka, castellan of Lublin, née Mikołaj, governor of
Lublin, and estates Hieronim, the father of Anne and Barbara
minors, where he was the house of a man of the Kuropurpose tribe.
Margaret great-grandson , Piotr Kmita and other relatives and
brothers Erysipel testified that Przeborowski is close to the care
of Kuropurpose Anna Grace , also admitted that his uncle was so
stupid closer to Przeborowski , that's why he, together with Piotr
Kmita, in 1521, the court granted custody. Kmita 1521 the estate
department conducted a castle and estates Kurozwęki between a
mother and her daughters, then gave care over them in favor of
Jaroslaw Laski, who also withdrew their claims 20,000 guilders on
the estate after 1527 Hieronim Hieronim's daughter, Barbara, it
seems , died unmarried and Anna married Jan Lanckoroński , who
brought Kurozwęki estates (M. 35 f. 381, 40 f. 546 , St. Pr . K.
Pom. VI . 190, Arch .Sang . ) .
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